
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 August 17, 2015 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Golf Club 
621 Westley Road 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF JUNE 2015 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
• JUNE 2015 SUMMARY REPORT 

 
5.  CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE 

 
6.   OTHER BUSINESS 

 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     July 20, 2015 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch 
  Mitch Melamed   
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore 
 Committee member Joe Keefe was absent. 
 
 Also in attendance was Larry Levin, Village President. 
     

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2015 MAY MINUTES 
The April Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
None.  
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
• Stella reviewed the June monthly report and financial statement. 
• June’s weather took its toll on the golf operations with rain falling 16 

days out of the month.  Greens fees were down over $30,000 compared 
to budget. 

• Carts were not allowed on the course 7 days out of the month, which was 
reflected in the cart revenue numbers. Stella reviewed a chart of cart 
revenues over the past eight years that showed how important this 
revenue is to the overall budget. 

• A question was asked if continuous cart paths might be an option to 
keep carts functioning more often.  Stella informed the committee that a 
motion was passed in previous years stating that the Club would not 
entertain continuous cart paths due to the size of the course and the loss 
of aesthetic value due to the paths.  The cost of continuous cart paths 
also makes the project impractical. 

• The 10th tee project is almost complete, the last step in the improvement 
project is to install a new water fountain that is capable of filling water 
bottles. 

• The Illinois Open qualifier was held in June and the course held up well 
against the competitors. 

• Stella reviewed the results of the first annual Par 3 Shoot Out. 
• Stella informed the committee that Yamaha had the lowest bid for new 

electric carts and that the Club would enter into a new five year lease 
with them in 2016.  



• A question was asked if the course has been sprayed for mosquitoes.  
Stella responded that NSMAD, the North Shore Mosquito Abatement 
District has been contacted and the course will be included on their next 
spray of Glencoe. 
 

5.         CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  
• President Larry Levin addressed the committee and gave them an update 

on finalizing a long term agreement with Cook County. 
• President Levin informed the committee that work had been done to 

create a term sheet for the County and that this term sheet was 
presented to Larry Suffredin.  Mr. Suffredin thought the term sheet was 
acceptable and was going to help in presenting the material to the 
County. 

• Since the meeting with Suffredin there was an election and several 
people were moved about in the Cook County Forest Preserve which 
slowed down the process. 

• Recently a meeting was held between President Levin, Phil Kiraly and 
Kim Foxx who is Toni Preckwinkle’s chief of staff to discuss the term 
sheet. Ms. Foxx agreed that the term sheet was fair and appropriate and 
should work as the basis to get the agreement signed.  Ms. Foxx also did 
not know why there was a delay in finalizing the agreement with the 
Forest Preserve. 

• President Levin stated that the current issues that the State is 
experiencing with pensions and taxes and such has caused a delay in 
moving the agreement forward.  The County staff has promised that they 
will move forward as soon as possible after they address their current 
crises.  

• The next step will be a meeting between the County staff, CCFP staff and 
representatives from the Village of Glencoe.  It is our hope that in the 
next several weeks this meeting will take place to review the terms and 
come to a resolution. 

• A question was asked if the County has received all of our current 
information relating to the clubhouse.  President Levin responded that 
the County has received all of the information from the feasibility study 
as it relates to the size, function and placement of the new building.  The 
placement of the maintenance building is still an outstanding issue. 

• President Levin informed the committee that he hopes to have a signed 
agreement in the next six months but he understands that the County is 
under a lot of pressure and is experiencing financial crisis so our project 
has been delayed accordingly. 

• The committee expressed their concerns with the timing of the project 
and let President Levin know that they are eager to keep moving forward 
and have a signed agreement in place before the staff at the County 
changes once again. 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
7.   ADJOURNMENT 



•  There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  August 13, 2015 
 
Subject:  July 2015 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  The first half of July had nine days of rain and below average 
temperatures. Carts were not allowed on the course three days out of the month due to wet 
conditions, one of these days was a Sunday. The weather during the second half of the month 
saw a return to normalcy however the green fee revenues were not able to recover.  The Golf 
Academy revenues were well over budget and helped closed the gap created by the greens fee 
deficit.  Total revenues for the month were $344,474 versus the budget of $336,177. 
 
  
  

2015 Actual 
 

 
2014 Actual 

Rounds 6,124         6,324 
Average Rate       $35.07        $33.72 
FYTD Rounds 16,994     18,325 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $214,802 vs. a budget of $227,377.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $7,986 vs. a budget of $9,900.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $11,290 vs. a budget of $8,600.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $50,586 vs. a budget of $54,364; pull cart rental 
revenue was $3,444 vs. a budget of $2,900. 
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is open with a full menu and the beverage cart is available 
daily; weather permitting. The lease payment of $4,896 was received. 
 
Golf Course:  

• Cart path and bunker wash out repairs occurred during the month due to heavy 
rainfalls. 

• Hand watering occurred the second half of the month due to isolated dry spots and low 
humidity. 

• Greens were top dressed once and rolled. 
• Sprinkler heads were replaced in six locations.  The long term goal is to being to replace 

all of the 20 year old sprinkler heads throughout the course as they are all reaching 
their operational expectancies. 

• Broken irrigation/drainage pipes occurred on holes; 3, 6, 11 and 13.  Repairs were 
made that included digging up the pipe by hand, and regluing pipe together with 
reinforcements to prevent future movement and leaking. 

• Edged all bunkers, fairway sprinklers and yardage plates. 



• Five small dead ash trees were removed by staff.  There are approximately 40 dead ash 
trees remaining that are slated for removal in the fall/winter. 
 

2015 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 93 degrees and the low was 50 
degrees. The average high for the month is 77 degrees and the average low is 57 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 3.95 inches against an average of 3.63 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• An email blast was sent promoting junior camps and clinics. 
• Permanent tee time members received a complimentary lunch to thank them for their 

participation in the program. 
• An ad was placed in the Pioneer Press promoting the senior membership program. 
• A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  
• An SEO advertisement using Google Ad Words has been implemented to increase traffic 

to the website. 
• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 
Miscellaneous: 

• Yamaha carts were the lowest bidder for the new cart lease.  The lease was approved at 
the July Village Board meeting.  The new carts will be received this year and the first 
payment will not be due until May of 2016. 

• A Rally for the Cure event was held at the Club; over $1,300 was raised for the breast 
cancer foundation during the event. 

• An afternoon junior camp was created for advanced level children. 
• A shotgun outing was held that was forced to rent a tent for their luncheon as the 

clubhouse is not able to accommodate the number of players in their event.  The cost of 
the tent rental is over $800 and we may risk losing them next year due to the additional 
cost of the tent. 

• An IJGA, Illinois Junior Golf Association, tournament was held at the Club.  There were 
150 competitors ages 12 to 18 that participated. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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